
Newsletter
September-October-November-December 2019

In an effort to do our part to help the environment, we are happy to announce that we are 
Going Green! Our Newsletter will now be available Online at ChristTheKingManor.org. We 

will be happy to send you a reminder of when it’s available by sending us your email address to 
auxiliary@christthekingmanor.org. 



Tom Berryhill is a current volunteer here at Christ the King 
Manor. In October, it was announced that Tom collected over 
$4,350 for the annual Walk to End Alzheimer’s! This walk is held 
nationwide in more than 600 communities annually and is the 
largest event in the world that helps raise awareness and funds for the 
Alzheimer’s Association. Tom was awarded the only ‘Elite Grand 
Champion’ title in our region. We are so proud of your efforts to help 
financially support the Alzheimer’s Association’s mission to work to 
advance Alzheimer’s care, support, and research across the world.

Exciting News!

Tom Berryhill awarded ‘Elite Grand Champion.

Christ the King Manor is excited to announce that we will start 
a full reconstruction of the kitchen and dining room in our 
facility in the spring. This much needed update will provide the 
staff with upgraded equipment and better work space to cook 
and serve delicious and nutritious meals to our residents. 
It will also include brighter, more acccessible dining space 
for our residents to enjoy their meals as well as a coffee 
bistro that will open to residents, families, and staff all day.

The goal for these renovations is simple, since our residents rely on us for three meals per 
day, we want those meals to be served in a timely manner with quality food. 

These upgrades and renovations will allow for this to happen. 

Look for these exciting changes to begin in the spring of 2020.

Dining Room Renovations



Welcome to Christ the King Manor!

The past few months have been busy The past few months have been busy 
at Christ the King Manor!at Christ the King Manor!

We have welcomed many new faces We have welcomed many new faces 
to our team. to our team. 

Jessica J Zawacki		  Dining Services
William R Bailey		  Physical Therapist
Misti A Bruner		  Home Support Aide
Danie J Dwyer		  Physical Therapist
Myrtle E Zimmerman	 Dining Services
Alyssa E Lewis		  Home Support Aide
Kylee M Kramer		  Home Support Aide
Janet L Engeholm		  Nurse Assistant
Jennifer J Gardner		  Café Dining
Cheyanne E Esbaugh	 Home Support Aide
Emily S Reitz			  Home Support Aide
Tammy Johnson		  Home Support Aide
Donna M Palmer		  Housekeeper
Holt A Jessica			  Dining Services
Mark E Rajavich		  Maintenance Helper
Samantha R Anderson	 Home Support Aide
Jessica L Knarr		  Housekeeper
Millan M Huzsek		  Grounds Supervisor
Chelsea M Busatto		  Dining Services
Valorie D Erickson		  Home Support Aide
Susan J Newman		  Home Support Aide

Edythe Breeden		  PC Caregiver
Dominique M Martino	 Dir. Of Marketing & Comm.
Heather M Smith		  RN Charge Nurse
Jessica N Mann		  Nurse Assistant Trainee
Mirranda L Sebring		  Nurse Assistant Trainee
Nancy J Dale			  Home Support Aide
Jonathan C Zawacki		 PC Caregiver
Shannon D McCool		  PC Caregiver
Kimberly G Cadori		  LPN Charge Nurse
Matthew J Baker		  Home Support Aide
Meagan C Smiley		  Home Support Aide
Jessie A Kness		  Home Support Aide
Taylor A Bricen 		  Home Support Aide
Kenita J Mlechick		  Home Support Aide
Kayleigh M Huzsek		  Home Support Aide
Rose M Stratton		  Home Support Aide
Susan M Shaffer	  	 Activities MSU
Sara Boucher			  Home 	Support Aide
Shandelle Hyde		  Home Support Aide



Residents have lots to do!

We Salute We Salute 
our our 

Veterans!Veterans!
On Veterans Day, we were able to recognize 

our residents and employees who have served 
our nation as well as all veterans during our 

Veterans Day Program in the Chapel. 
We are so grateful to the brave men and women 
in uniform whose serivce and sacrifice have 

protected our freedoms for generations.

The DuBois Honor Guard and Matt Gabler were 
here to help us recognize and honor those who 
served. Their sobering and reverent program 
was very meaningful to all in attendance. 

A huge appreciation goes out to the Activities Department at Christ the 
King Manor for putting together such an amazing program for our 

residents, employees, and guests.



Residents have lots to do!
PEER Graduat ionPEER Graduat ion

Christ the King Manor had eight residents graduate 
from the PEER program on the ninth of November this 
year. The Department of Aging offers a Pennsylvania 
Empowered Expert Residents Program, otherwise known 
as the PEER Program. These eight residents are ones 
who are in long-term care 
and are now trained to self 
advocate and empower 

fellow residents to improve the quality of life and the quality of 
care at Christ The King Manor. 

The PEER Program is open to all residents here at Christ The 
King Manor. This program consists of a 5-part empowerment 
training and ends with a graduation ceremony! 

O ur  GraduatesO ur  Graduates

Congratulations!

Betsy Long Edith Edner

Theresa Papale

Victoria Gornati

Mary Murray Tony Rend Ruth Parrot

William Gregor



Residents have lots to do!

Halloween was a blast this year. The residents and employees of Independent Living, Personal Care, 
and Skilled Care participated in the activities throughout our campus. 

Our Independent Living hosted a Halloween Party in the Community Center, where 
many of the residents of the Cottages and Apartments, along with employees, dressed 
up for some Halloween treats and activities.

The residents in Personal Care and Skilled Care prepared for Halloween by making 
crafts, dressing up, and decorating pumpkins. They also enjoyed giving out candy to 
families throughout Christ the King Manor on Halloween. 

Happy Halloween!Happy Halloween!



Residents have lots to do!

Al and Karen are acoustic, spiritual music 
performers who are better known as 
‘Spiritbound’. Every month they play for our 
residents. In December, Al brought in a 
guitar for one of our residents, Tony Rend. 
Tony  used to sing professionally and still 
enjoys playing and listening to music. 
Check out the Activities Calendar to see 
when ‘Spirit Bound’ is performing again.

Cory performed songs of 
praise for our residents!

The Singing Dutchmen came in November 
and December this year. They entertained 
our residents and staff by singing pop songs 
like "Calendar Girl" and "The Muffin Man". 
We look forward to having them come many 
more times in this new year! 

Music is the medicine Music is the medicine 
of the mindof the mind



Thanksgiving Celebrations
Every resident of our continu-

um of care community celebrated 
Thanksgiving this year. Many of the 
independent living residents in The 

Apartments and Cottages, along 
with their families enjoyed some 
homemade, pre-reserved dinner 
from our cook, Tina, at The Café!  

We are thankful 
for all of our 

employees and 
all that they do 

for our residents.

For the residents in Christ the King 
Manor’s Personal Care and Skilled 
Care, they, too, were able to enjoy 
turkey, mashed potatoes, stuffing, 
and other delicious Thanksgiving 

dinner food options!
Also, thank you to Rose’s on Main 
and Two Birch Winery for helping 

us show thanks to our nurses during 
the Create and Sip we had in 

November.



We are a family!



Merry Christmas!Merry Christmas!

This year, we celebrated Christmas all month long. Residents helped decorate the halls of Skilled 
Care and Personal Care. Independent Living residents helped decorate the Community Center 
and the Apartment community areas. 

On December 9, The Community Center hosted their December meal in celebration of the 
Christmas season, which was Christ the King Manor’s Christmas gift to those residents. Over 
125 individuals in our independent living joined to celebrate.

Some activities that happened over the Christmas season were: popcorn and cranberry string-
ing, Christmas ornament making, local organizations and schools caroling, live instrumental 
music, and Light Up Christ the King Manor.

So many organizations and businesses donated to our residents this Christmas season. We all are 
so appreciative for everything that has been donated to us and our residents during the holidays.



Light Up Christ the King ManorLight Up Christ the King Manor
The First Annual Light Up Christ the King Manor had a great turn out. Residents, employees, 
and members of the surrounding communities joined in on our celebrations, on December 6th. 
This free event came to mind following the generous donation by Dennis Heindl who donated 
over $50,000 of Christmas decorations to our facility the season.  We we so delighted by these 
decorations that we decided to share them with the surrounding communites during this event. 

The light up night started at noon as our Christmas Showcase and Craft Fair in the Community
Center. Around 6:00 pm, the community gathered for the blessing of our 40-foot Christmas tree and 
recognition of Mr. Heindl. Throughout the campus, we had carolers from the DuBois Area High 
School Chorus Club, a Live Nativity from Calhoun Farm & Market and St. Tobias Catholic Church, 
pictures with Santa, snacks, warm beverages, bottles of water from AmeriGas, and free light-up gear. 
We are looking forward to having many more events for our residents,employees, and our community.



Wow Awards are given to employees of Christ The King Manor when residents or 
their family members have noticed their exceptional work. Employees can nominate 
other co-workers from another department for a Wow Award, too. Residents, their 
family members, or other employees have the ability to submit the name of the 
outstanding individual who went above and beyond to the Director of Human Resources. 
Once submitted, our Director of HR will pin a “WOW” ribbon on the employees name 
tag. Congratulations to all of our  Wow Award recipients from September through 
December. We appreciate your consistent efforts in striving towards our mission everyday. 

We hope to see more and more Wow Award recipients in the future!

Amanda Hartzell		  LPN Charge Nurse
Abby Evans			   LPN Charge Nurse
Barb Carfley			  LPN Charge Nurse
Yvonne Graham		  Nurse Assistant
Mikayla Read		  Nurse Assistant
Doreen Waltman		  Nurse Assistant
Andy Hipwell		  Nurse Assistant
Sue Felix			   Dietary Aide
Emily Waltman		  Nurse Assistant
Gage Fleeger		  Nurse Assistant
Towanda Jamison		  LPN Charge Nurse
Diane Bogacki		  Activities



Employee Achievements!Employee Achievements!

Rose Webster Celebrated 30 years 
with Christ the King Manor in 
October! Our HR Director placed a 
“Dedicated” pin on her name badge to 
show our appreciation for everything 
she has done  over the past 30 years. 

Christ the King Manor was able 
to celebrate one of our Nursing 
Assistants, Karen Evens. Karen 
has 45 years of service at Christ 
the King Manor. We showed 
our appreciation of her many 
years of service with cupcakes, 
flowers, and a gift card. Thank 
you for all of your hard work 
and dedication to the residents 

at Christ the King Manor.

We are so proud to announce 
that we presented retention 
bonuses to two new Nurse 
Assistants that maintained 
very  stringent qualifications to 
achieve this award. Congratula-
tions Janina Fuller and Tiffany 
McElheny! They are pictured to 
the left with Trisha Cowan, the 
Staff Development Coordinator 
and Nurse Assistant Instructor! 
We look forward to seeing your 
success moving forawrd.

(Not Pictured) 
Dineen Gamarino is retiring at the 
end of December.  She has worked 
here for 15 years. Congratulations 

on your Retirement, Dineen, but we 
will miss having you on our team. 

We hope you come to visit us soon.

Director of Nursing 
Missy Newell was so proud 
to present retention bonus-
es to new Nurse Assistants, 
Anna Smith and Stacy Huff. 
Very stringent requirements 
for attendance, demonstra-

tion of competency and 
reliability were met to 

enable them to achieve this 
reward. Congratulations! 



Fun at Christ The King Manor

There is always something to do at Christ  the King 
Manor. If you have pictures you would like to share 

in the next Newsletter, please email them to:
dmartino@christthekingmanor.org. 



Let’s Celebrate!

For two years in a row, Christ the King Manor has been voted 
the 2019 Best Personal Care Home in the Tri-County area, 
which consists of Clearfield, Elk, and Jefferson Counties. We 
are so proud of Christ The King Manor’s Personal Care staff 
for continuing to provide a quality of care that was voted the 
best in these three counties. Thank you to the Personal 
Care staff for working hard everyday to make the lives 

of our residents better. 

P e r s o n a l  C a r e :  V o t e d  B e s t  o f  T r i - C o u n t yP e r s o n a l  C a r e :  V o t e d  B e s t  o f  T r i - C o u n t y



In Memory of:					     Requested by:

Norma Amamoto					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor 
							       Personal Care Staff - Christ the King Manor
							       Aloyse McGeevey
							       Carol & Lacey Kemp
							       The Parrott Family
							       Rose Maxwell
							       Dennis & Bev Toyozaki
							       Accuweather, inc.
Pauline Anderson					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Carol & Lacey Kemp
James Aveni						      Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Margaret Carns					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Personal Care Staff - Christ the King Manor
							       Joyce Lane
							       Mary & Philip Temple
Belva Christian					     Dennis & Allen Christian and Gretta & Louis Notto
Charles Craig					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Michelle Daughtery
Mary Daly						      Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       John, Anne, & Ella Glabicki
							       Nativity of the Mother of God Church - Ladies Group
Agnes Decker					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Raphael Evins					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Wes & Sandy Carnahan
Gary Foster						      Denise Shenkle Good
Edith M. Henry					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Dawn Potter
							       Timothy & Carolyn Southard
							       Koge Suto, Jr. 
							       Edith D. Henry
							       Patricia Henry

Betsy Hutson					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
W. James Kellerman				    Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Personal Care & Laundry Staff - Christ the King Manor

Heldred Magoni					     John & Diane Bernardo
							       John & Janet Caruso
							       James E. Smith

Memorializing loved onesMemorializing loved ones



In Memory of:					     Requested by:

Jean Marshall					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Lamont Marshall					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Richard May						     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Helen Mayers					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Elizabeth McClelland				    Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Patti Ryba
							       Ann Malasky
Ruth McCracken					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Esther Murray	 				    Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       The Moyer Family
Carol Okonski	 				    Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Bob & Denise Good
							       Regis & Donna Felix
							       Walter Ferut
							       Jack & Leah Green
							       Pinky Kalinowski
							       John Conrad Family & Paul Conrad
							       John & Janet Caruso
Michael Pape					     Edward M. Goldston
Mary Ann Park	 				    Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Bernice Perry					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Frances Wells
Dolores Poy						      Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Mildred Radzavich					    Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
William Satterlee					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Madeline Sawyer					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Doyle Shepler					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
							       Lowell & Carna Friedline
							       Ray & Loretta Shepler
							       Colleen & Brad Russel & Family
Rose Sloan						      Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Connie Spryszak					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Henry Verbeke	 				    Sarah Verbeke
Earle Vicklund	 				    Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Gazella Zabreski					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor
Emory Zydiak					     Board and Staff of Christ the King Manor

Memorializing loved onesMemorializing loved ones

John 14:1-2 “Do not let your hearts be troubled. You have faith in God; have 
faith also in me. In my Father’s house are many dwelling places. If it were not 
so, would I have told you that I go to prepare a place for you?”



Anabelle M. Dambrosia
Irene Rasavage
Janeen T. Smith
Patricia A. Stewart
Edith Edner
Lois M. Pifer
Catherine Senott
Martin A. Nelson
Rose M. Peterson
Lillian M. Rusonis
Janeen Barrett
Andrew P. Wilson
Marie C. Russell
Wanda L. Lepionka
Marie Hanlon
Edward L. Pifer
Mafalda L. Costantini
Donna M. Kautz
Vivian P. Glass
Joan E. Trump
Jennie A. Luchini
Edward F. Felix
Michele D. Weber
Mary Louise Reuscher
Josephine M. Caylor
Majorie Pasi
Beverly J. Spencer
David H. Notor
Lary W. Sencer

Barbara J. Hanson
Elizabeth J. Depra
Maxine C. Nelson
John M. Anderlonis
Norman G. Rafferty
Alexis M. Johnson
Emery A. Kline
Victoria A. Snyder
Dennis B. Baker
Joanne M. Brubaker
Ronald N. Marmura
Patricia A. McCleary
Shirley J. Sheesley
Mildred A. Bilsky
Barbara Evins
Naomi V. Pifer
Phylis F. Deible
Jane J. Fowler
Betty B. Bundy
Treva K. Murray
Donald P. Emery
Connie A. Spryszak
Ileen M. Moyer
Mary L. Siverling
Thomas N. Legge
Perry Brosius
Robert E. Kuntz
Eileen M. Hughes

Celebrating Birthdays from 
September trough December!

Esther R. Murray
Elsie A. Huey
Linda M. Henry
Geneva A. Malewicz
Edna L. Jones
Karen S. Emery
Frank L. Dominy
Dorthea I. Pathak
Madelyn McAninch
Beverly H. Fordyce
Dolores M. Dill
Marsha I. Gustafson
Carol G. Burbaker
Barbara H. Petrick
Charlotte H. Martello
Carmen M. Riddle
Dorothy M. Wilson
Grace L. Seyler
Joni K. Sinfelt
Ruth T. Welsh
Harry W. McLeod
Maria Chess
Anne Marie Sette
James R. Smith
Gary Perrin
Ida Manfredo
Doris L. McBride
Mary Lou Johnson
Thoman A. Reed

Anna L. Blose
Patricia P. Santaniello
Margarite M. 
Koughr
Robert J. Konior
Vivian C. Selvage
Samuel Levy
Nancy A. Rideout
Barbara A. Costanzo
Betsy D. Long
William G. Ralston
Sharon R. Rokosky
John Landini
Barbara Canale
Alice F. Allshouse
Henry D. Mcgee
Mary Louise Murray
Loretta Myrter
Velma M. Smouse
Marc Hanlon
Peggy A. Abersold
Edith C. Levin
Doris L. Doane
Ann Marie Cekovsky
Joseph Agnello
Dorothy T. Miller
Francis J. Coccimiglio



In Memory
Contributions and Memorials

Enclosed is a gift of $_______ to be used for the following

Development Fund

In Memory Of ___________________

In Honor Of _____________________

Use Where Most Needed

  Your Name: ______________________________________

  Address: _________________________________________

  City: ______________ State: ________ ZIP: ____________

  Phone Number: ___________________________________

Please write your check payable to Christ the King Manor. 

Your gift is tax deductible.

If you would like an acknowledgment sent to a family member 
(memorial) or to an individual (honorarium), please provide the 

recipient’s name and address below:

Your Name: ______________________________________

  Address: _________________________________________

  City: ______________ State: ________ ZIP: ____________

Heartfelt condolences are extended to 
the families and friends of the 

following residents who God has called 
home since our last newsletter.

Pauline Anderson
Emma Arble
James Aveni

Margaret Carns
Charles Craig

Mary Daly
Agnes Decker
Raphael Evins
Edith Henry
Betsy Huston

William Kellerman
Jean Marshall

Lamont Marshall
Helen Mayers

Elizabeth McClelland
Ruth McCracken

Esther Murray
Carol Okonski
Mary Ann Park

Bernice Perry
Dolores Poy

Mildred Radzavich
Madeline Sawyer

Doyle Shepler
Rose Sloan

Connie Spryzak
Earle Vicklund

Gazella Zabreski
Genevieve Overheim

Frances Jansen
Robert Spangler
LaRue Vallimont

Mary Anne Winkelman
Heraldine Bundy

Shirley Lewis
William Satterlee

Emory Zydiak
Donna Stein



1. To everyone who submitted photos through out the past few months to help make this news-		
	 letter possible. 

2. To Dennis Heindl for donating the beautiful outdoor Christmas decorations, which allowed us 	
	 to have our first annual ‘Light Up Christ The King Manor’ event.

3. To an anonymous individual who donated $5,000 towards the enhancement of the cottages.

4. To Ed and Dawn Hopkins who donated $1,000 for new Christmas decorations and activities.

5. To the DuBois American Legion Auxiliary for sending Christmas cards to our veteran residents.

6. To Eloise Kosko who comes in on a routine basis and sings for the residents along with her 		
	 choir students. 

7. To The Purple Heart and Disabled American Veterans Marine Corp League who donated		
	 fruit baskets.

8. To Dennis Ferut who donated 100 poinsettia’s in loving memory of his wife.

9. To Walmart who donated Christmas gifts to each resident or Personal Care and Skilled Care.

10. To the Auxiliary of Christ the King Manor for your continuous support throughout the year. 	
	 We look forward to growing our relationship with the Auxiliary in 2020.

11. To Brenda Weber who comes in and sings for the residents multiple times a month.

12. To The Rosary Society at St. Marys church who donated miscellaneous items as Christmas 	
	 presents for residents in Skilled Care and Personal Care.

13. To Lauren McLaughlin and DAHS students who brought gifts and conducted a social activity 	
	 with residents.

Thank You
There are no words to adequately express our deep appreciation for the many acts 
of kindness that are shown to our residents and our facilityon a daily basis. The 
donations we have recieved of both items and money allow us to help our 
residents live their best lives. The time and talent so generously given, brighten the 
days of everyone who calls Christ the King Manor Home. On behalf of the Christ the 
King Manor staff and residents, we want to offer you our sincerest thanks helping 
those we serve to live full and dignified lives. Thank you so very much, once again: 



Thank You
14. To Interact Club from DAHS who donated purses filled with toiletry items.

15. To Margie Roselli who donated ornaments in memory of her brother.

16. To Melissa Strong and son who visited our Veterans with gift bags.

17. To the Lighthouse Church members who made and delivered Christmas cards.

18. To  Parkside Community Center Crochet Club who donated scarves/ shawls/ slippers/ hats.

19. To the individuals who anonymously donated over 50 gifts from our Angel Tree.

20. To St. Michael’s, St. Catherine’s and St. Joseph’s Catholic churches who adopted 15 residents 	
	 and provided gifts.

21. To St. Bonaventure Church in Grampian who donated hand-made shawls and lap robes.

22. To Cory Grisebaum who bought ornaments for the Christmas Tree in Therapy.

23. To St. Bernard in Falls Creek who adopted 15 residents and provided gifts.

24. To the American Legion and Marine Corps League, both from Reynoldsville,who donated 	
	 more than 75 packages of socks, sweat pants, tee shirts, and underwear for our veterans.



 

If you are interested in joining out auxiliary, please cut out and 
send the donation slip back to us at 1100 W Long Ave in DuBois. 
For more information, email Auxiliary@christthekingmanor.org 

or go to www.CTKManor.org/the-auxiliary

Christ the King Manor
1100 W Long Ave 
DuBois Pa 15801

Check out our new website!
www.ctkmanor.org

ENCLOSED IS MY MEMBERSHIP DONATION FOR 2020
____________	 1,000.00
____________	     500.00
____________	     250.00
____________	     100.00

Name: _________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________

City: ____________________________________________ 

Phone: __________________________________________

Email Address: ____________________________________New Member: _________   Renewal: ____________

____________	 50.00
____________	 25.00
____________	 10.00
____________	 OTHER

Card Holder Name: ___________________________

Card #______________________________________

Exp. Date _____________      CCV ________________

* In an effort to Go Green, Christ The King Manor would like to collect email addresses so we can provide the option to 
distribute information electronically to the Auxiliary members. *


